
NCGC December General Meeting 

December 5, 2013 

 

The December meeting was held at Ciro’s Italian Grill.  A short business preceded  

lunch.   

 

Alice Brown called the meeting to order at 11:30.  She announced that the minutes of the 

previous meetings could be read on line.  

Frankie Green, Mary Lou Proctor, and Lori Fay served on a nominating committee to fill 

vacancies for 2014-15.  They nominated Pat Chislett for Second Vice President, Cheryl 

Fawvor for secretary and Gwen Heck for treasurer. A vote by club members will take 

place at the January meeting. 

Maddy Gardner gave a brief summary of the programs for January and February.  

Federation representative Donna Luther said anyone who was interested in attending the 

December luncheon but did not have reservations could pay at the door.  The meeting 

will take place at the Houston Multi-Service Center on West Gray.  Unwrapped toy 

donations will be delivered to Star of Hope. 

The treasurer’s report for the month of November follows: 

     Beginning balance             $5,360.47 

     Income                                 1,021.00 

     Expenses                              1,410.01 

     Ending balance                   $4,971.46 

The meeting adjourned at 11:35. 

 

 

 

 


